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Hebrew Terms To Learn To
Celebrate Tu B’Av

Ahavah: Love
Kallah: Bride

Chatan: Groom
Mishpachah: Family

Chaver: Friend
Pe’rach/Pra’chim: Flower/Flowers  Lev: Heart

This summer my son, 
Zach, will be experienc-
ing eight weeks of being 
an only child. Mollie is 
away, having another 
amazing summer at 
Camp Ramah Wisconsin 

and Zach has his parents all to himself, 
for better or for worse. He loves being 
in the CIT program at Ramot Amoona, 
though it’s hard for us to believe that 
our baby is going into eighth grade. We 
are the parents of an eighth grader and 
an eleventh grader!

 Seeing kids and young adults in 
the community taking the next steps 
in their lives always takes a bit of 
adjustment time for me, but our family 
is diving into summer: spending time 
outside (I have the bug bites to prove 
it) and taking advantage of the very hot 
weather – perfect for swimming! 

For me, summer also means making 
sure that High Holy Day plans are in 
order. Yes, it seems like the holidays 
are a long time away, but the plan-
ning happens now. I’m gathering the 
music and singers and setting rehears-
al times. Please let me know if you are 
interested in singing with me! 

Summer also means preparing for 
a meaningful Tishah B’Av, the com-
memoration of the many tragedies that 
have befallen the Jewish people on the 
9th of Av, most notably, the destruction 
of the Temple in Jerusalem. Whenever 
we mourn, we mourn as a community. 
We join together when we have a per-
sonal loss. We join together when we 
have a communal loss. And we, as 
individuals and as a community, have 
had our fill of both communal and per-
sonal losses over the past year.  

A loss does not always mean a 
death. We can mourn the end of a rela-
tionship. We can mourn the end of a 
specific time in our lives. We can mourn 
a future that isn’t going to be what we 
had once imagined it would be. It is 
psychologically necessary to acknowl-
edge these losses and to mourn them.  
Tishah B’Av, takes us through a power-
ful 25 hour evolution of mourning, guid-
ing us down into the deepest depths 
and slowly raising us back up. When 
we experience this together, rather 
than alone, we recognize and internal-
ize our resilience as individuals and as 
a people. Remember that the destruc-
tion of the Temple in Jerusalem could 
have been the end of Judaism. But we 
are the inheritors of a wisdom that sur-
vives and thrives even after the most 
brutal attacks. In this way, Tishah B’Av 
is at once a reminder of our deepest 
sadness and an inspiration for moving 
forward to reach our highest heights. 

I need to mourn with my community 
and I need inspiration from my commu-
nity.  I hope to see you for Tishah B’Av 
where we can sink down to the depths 
together and then rise up together to 
bask in the glorious summer sun.

Cantor Sharon Nathanson
Hazzan Sharon Nathanson

314-576-9990 x104
sharon.nathanson@bnaiamoona.com

Erev Tishah B’Av Services, Saturday Evening, August 6, 2022 
In-Person and Livestream 
Eichah (Book of Lamentations) and Elegies will be led by BA mem-
bers with a song between each chapter. 
 
7:00 pm: Shabbat Minchah Service with the participation of upcom-
ing Bat Mitzvah, Leah Weisenberg 
7:45 pm: Lavish Seudah Shelishit in the Community Room and 
study session with Rabbi Neal Rose 
8:10 pm: Birkat Hamazon  
8:20 pm: Study Session with Rabbi Jeffrey Abraham 
8:40 pm: Ma’ariv for Tishah B’Av followed by chanting of the Eichah 
(Book of Lamentations) 

Tishah B’Av Morning Services, Sunday, August 7, 2022 
In-Person, Livestream, and Zoom 
No Tallit or Tefillin to be worn
 
9:00 am: Shacharit led by Rick Mazur, Torah and Haftarah reading 
followed by chanting of the Eichah (Book of Lamentations) 
 
Tishah B’Av Afternoon Services followed by Ma’ariv and 
Havdalah 
In-Person, Livestream, and Zoom 
Tallit and Tefillin are worn for Minchah only 
 
7:30 pm: Minchah - Cantor Sharon Nathanson 
   Torah reader:  Harvey Greenstein 
   Haftarah reader:  Enid Weisberg-Frank, Isaiah Ch. 56 
8:00 pm: Study session with Rabbi Carnie Shalom Rose 
8:25 pm: Ma’ariv and Havdalah led by Cantor Sharon Nathanson 
8:40 pm: End of the Fast

Tishah B’Av at B’nai Amoona is generously sponsored by Enid 
Weisberg-Frank & Bruce Frank and family in loving memory of their 

parents - Shurlie & Sidney Weisberg and Simme & Jerry Frank.
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Gail
Gail Armstrong

Director of Development
314-576-9990 x126 

gail@bnaiamoona.com

Our Community

On the Development Side
Our Congregation is blessed to have members who go above and beyond in a multitude of ways. Some contribute extra to their 

dues as Benefactors, some sponsor our fundraising events, some underwrite the costs for our galas, some volunteer their time 
and energies in a myriad of helpful and important ways. Many do a combination of these giving opportunities. The connection 
for all is their deep and abiding love for B’nai Amoona and their strong desire to see our Shul succeed in every way possible. 

This past June 11th and 12th was the trifecta for giving and thanking. Our warmest Todah Rabbim to:
•	 the Sponsors who supported our Max Levin Homecoming Weekend (see below);
•	 our Benefactors who were thanked with an Israeli food and wine tasting;
•	 Diane and Paul Gallant for helping our Judaica Shop come to fruition as the Gallant Family Judaica Shop, complete with 

a ribbon-cutting and introduction by our own Bob Hoffman, Mayor of Creve Coeur.

(Max Levin’s Under the Stretcher book is available at the front desk for those sponsors who were unable to attend, as is a 
special thank you gift for our Benefactors. Please stop by BA at your convenience!)

As we begin a new fiscal year, how can you help to give back?
•	 Remember, it is never too late to donate your time to BA by volunteering - simply reach out to Beth Saltzman for a variety 

of volunteer opportunities - even a few hours on a weekly basis is of great help! 
•	 Become a Benefactor, easily added to your recently received Membership Agreement, or consider increasing your giving 

level, if already a Benefactor. 
•	 Consider increasing your dues contribution, if able.
•	 Purchase Scrip - Dierbergs, Schnucks, Starbucks, and Panera are available for immediate BA pick up.
•	 When shopping on Amazon, select BA as your favorite charity!
•	 For generational giving, consider creating an endowment or legacy gift through a bequest to B’nai Amoona.

This critical support from our members is central to a fiscally sound and vibrant Shul!

When Thank You is not nearly 
enough….

I’m seldom without words. I’m rarely 
accused of being silent. And yet, I’m 
struggling for the right words to express 
my gratitude.  When I came to B’nai 
Amoona I was excited to become a 
part of the BA Kehllah (Community). 
Congregants, Klei Kodesh, families, 
and the amazing staff of B’nai Amoona, 
once merely acquaintances, became 
so much more; each of you became 
integral to my daily life. 

A few weeks ago I was in a car ac-
cident.  I have a true sense of blessing 
as I walked away from the accident 
alive. Unfortunately, I suffered injuries 
including a broken right wrist and left 

hand (yep, I’m right handed). What 
happened next can only be described 
as unimaginable and also overwhelm-
ing! The cards, the notes, the calls… 
the gifts, the food, the collections of 
financial support has been truly incom-
prehensible.  

Judaism is a religion of gratitude. 
There are countless blessings and 
acknowledgements of being thank-
ful each and every day.  It is a part of 
our Jewish soul.  One of my favorite 
authors, who also seems to write at 
times from a Jewish perspective, is A. 
J. Jacobs. His book, “Thanks a Thou-
sand” is a book detailing his gratitude. 
He writes about how many “thanks” he 
could offer just in the process of obtain-

ing his coffee in the morning. It is an 
incredible tale of the amount of oppor-
tunities for gratitude that are available 
for us each day.  Just like in Judaism, 
we must recognize and appreciate all 
the good.

At a time when it is easy to see that 
which is “not good” or “challenging in 
the world,” you, the community, Ke-
hillah, of B’nai Amoona, have given me 
and my family SO MUCH to be grateful 
for in every possible way.

Until I have both hands functional, 
please accept this note of gratitude as 
my message of incredible appreciation 
and thankfulness for all that you have 
done to support my family and me dur-
ing this challenging time. To say that 

I have a sense of gratitude is a true 
understatement. I have never before 
felt such love and support!

 
With all my love,

Liessa

Liessa
Liessa Alperin

Director of Innovative Learning,
Youth, & Engagement

314-576-9990 x116
liessa@bnaiamoona.com



Elise Krug and Diane Friedman on 
becoming B’nai Amoona Sisterhood Co-
Presidents.

Sarah Beth & Gavriel Matt on the 
birth of their daughter, Eleora Rose 
Matt.  Proud grandparents and great-
grandparents are Bruce & Faith Wax-
man, Daniel & Hana Matt, Marvin & 
Sandy Greenberg, Charles and Gloria 
Waxman, Z”L, and  Rabbi Hershel and 
Gustine Matt, Z”L.

The three B’nai Amoona teens elected 
to the BBYO St. Louis Council Board. 
Mazel Tov to Rylie Fine, daughter 
of Jennifer & Kevin Fine, on being 
elected as St. Louis Council N’siah. 
Mazel Tov to Sam Deutsch, son of Lisa 
& Jimmy Deutsch, on being elected 
as St. Louis Council Godol. Mazel Tov 
to Madison Miederhoff, daughter of 
Heather & Brant Miederhoff, on being 
elected as St. Louis Council S’ganit.

Elizabeth & David Wright and Laurie 
& Jeff Solomon on the engagement of 
their children, Brandon Wright and Sari 
Solomon. Brandon’s grandparents are 
Lois Kaplan and Richard Wright. Sari is 
from Westfield, New Jersey. Brandon 
and Sari  live in Denver, Colorado.

Elizabeth & David Wright and Barbara 
and Joe Innamorati on the engage-
ment of their children, Zachary Wright 
and Lara Innamorati. Zachary’s grand-
parents are Lois Kaplan and Richard 
Wright. Lara’s grandmother is Sandra 
Halperin. Lara is from Westport, Con-
necticut. Zachary and Lara live in Den-
ver, CO.

BAUSY on EMTZA Chapter of the Year

Susan & Fred Levko and Maryann 
and David Jennings on the birth of their 
granddaughter, Adelina Lily Levko.  
Proud parents are Sarah and Zachary 
Levko.

Daniel Goldberg and Racquel Balsam 
on their engagement and to Marta and 
Michael Goldberg & Elaine Balsam 
(Z”L) & Arnold and Deborah Balsam on 
the engagement of their children. Dan-
iel’s grandparents are Sylvia (Z”L) and 
Gilbert (Z”L) Feder & Elaine (Z”L) and 
Oscar Goldberg. Racquel’s grandpar-
ents are Mary (Z”L) and Max (Z”L) Sha-
piro & Sol (Z”L) and Rita (Z”L) Balsam.

Yoram Hanin & Missy Korenblat-
Hanin and Aaron and Mona Crohn on 
the birth of their granddaughter, Juliet 
Rose Hanin. Proud parents are Jacob 
and Paulette Hanin. Great-grandparents 
are Paula (Z”L) and Siegbert (Z”L) 
Crohn, Nancy and Jack (Z”L) Held, 
Arleen & Phillip Korenblat, and Esther 
Hanin (Z”L) and Yaakov Hanin (Z”L). 

First LT Adam Schmitz, his parents, 
Jen & Jeff Schmitz, and brother, 
Michael, on Adam’s graduation from 
the United States Army’s elite Ranger 
Course on April 22, 2022.  Adam is cur-
rently assigned to the 82nd Airborne at 
Ft Bragg, NC.

Emtza Region 2022-2023 Regional 
Executive officers, Ilana Boyer, Execu-
tive Vice President and Mitchell Smith, 
Membership/Engagement Vice Presi-
dent. Mazel Tov to Stephen Rosenberg 
for Jr. Dugmah!
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Our Community

Condolences

Mazel Tov to...

As of 06/24/22

The Congregation extends heartfelt sympathy to the families of:

May their memories be a source of blessing!

August B’not Mitzvah

July 2	 Korach

July 9	 Chukat

July 16	 Balak

July 23	 Pinchas 
Shabbat Mevarchim 

Hachodesh

July 30	 Mattot-Masei

August 6	 Devarim 
Shabbat Hazon

August 13	 Ve’ethannan 
Shabbat Nahamu

August 20	 Ekev
Shabbat Mevarchim 

Hachodesh 

August 27	 Re’eh 
Shabbat Rosh Chodesh

Jordan Cohen
Irving Buddy Cooper

*Paul Edwards
*Winifred Tober Frelich

Barbara H. Gabris
Ryna J. Hart

*Michael Lewis Holbrook
Michael Kutell
*Hermine Lang

Dr. Jerrold (Jerry) Michaels 
Janice Goldenberg Mintz 

*Faye Zvibleman

July & August
VIRTUAL SERVICE SCHEDULE

Morning Minyan - 7:00 am, M-F;
9:00 am, Sun

Zoom and Livestream

Evening Minyan - 6:15 pm, 
Sun - Thurs
Zoom and Livestream

Friday Evening Services - 6:00 pm 
Livestream
Shabbat Morning Services 
9:30 am through July 
9:00 am in August 
Livestream 

Saturday Evening Services -  
Through July 30: 7:30 pm 
August 6: 7:00 pm 
Beginning August 13: 6:30 pm 
Livestream 

Havdalah - 
Immediately Following Saturday 
Evening Services 
 Livestream

For those who are comfortable, we wel-
come you to join us in-person

As of 06/29/22

August 13, 2022
Bat Mitzvah of Leah Weisenberg,

daughter of Judith and Brian Weisenberg

August 27, 2022
Second Bat Mitzvah of Bev Chervitz,

wife of Maynard Chervitz

*A tree is planted in Israel through the generosity of the Plant a Tree for Life
Fund for our B’nai Amoona members of blessed memory listed above.

(SING WITH GUSTO!)  IN THE GOOD OLD SUMMERTIME!
It’s the “lazy, hazy days of summer!” Time to kick back, enjoy a refreshing cold glass of lemonade, plan a vacation, go swimming or whatever you enjoy do-
ing that makes you happy.”

I’ll tell you what makes me happy! Amazing Minyanaires make me happy! “Leaders of the daily Minyanim,” our Zoom Angels and Greeters make me happy! Each Minya-
naire is counted as one of the necessary ten individuals needed to ensure a Minyan. Every MInyanaire, a “Gift!”  Kudos to All! 

Twice a day, morning and evening, B’nai Amoona offers Minyanim for those in our community who wish to recite Kaddish and offer healing prayers for family and friends.  
A warm and caring place provided for anyone who seeks refuge from their daily routine.  

So “cool” off this summer and become a MInyanaire.  ONLY ONE HOUR A WEEK on a day of your choosing is all it takes!  Act now!  Join today!  It’s “free!”  Now, that’s 
an offer you can’t refuse!!!  

Email minyan@bnaiamoona.com. Let us know you’re ready to make a difference in the lives of many! “Become a Minyanaire!”  Don’t hesitate! 
Enjoy BAGELS and KIBBITZ after Services!

B’Shalom! Bev
Beverly Chervitz

314-629-8099
minyan@bnaiamoona.com

Laura 
Laura Shapiro
314-229-9448

minyan@bnaiamoona.com

Minyan Matters

Shabbat
Service Schedule
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B’nai Amoona is thrilled to introduce you to our newest staff members and help you get reacquainted with 
some familiar faces!

Anita Kraus, Executive Director:
For the past decade, Anita has been B’nai Amoona’s dedicated Director of Early Childhood Education. In addition to overseeing our BA preschool and 
early childhood education, Anita’s creativity and passion led to many innovative family opportunities. As Executive Director, Anita enjoys working with our 
B’nai Amoona team and lay leaders to better serve our community. When not at B’nai Amoona, Anita may be found cooking, running, reading, or spend-
ing time with her family and friends.

Fun fact about Anita: She began driving at the young age of just fourteen and a half years old.

Kerri Alper, Director of The Linda Rotskoff Early Childhood Center (LRECC):
Kerri has been an instrumental part of our Linda Rotskoff Early Childhood Center for the past seven years. Serving as one of our preschool teachers, it’s 
common to hear a child call out “Hi Morah Kerri” in the hallway as they pass by the office. Just as common is the number of parents and family members 
who reach out to her for advice on everything from school lunch ideas, to helping children through challenging situations, to prepping for Kindergarten 
(and beyond). Kerri notes that the favorite part of her day is greeting children and having the ability to see them grow from an infant to a preschool gradu-
ate.

Fun fact about Kerri: She regularly reads one to two books every single week..

Elisabeth Fox, LRECC Administration Assistant:
Although some may refer to her as “the new Pam,” Elisabeth is no stranger to early childhood education. She has eight years under her belt as an 
early childhood education professional in a variety of roles and settings including private and public schools. Most recently, Elisabeth was the Aftercare 
Coordinator and Administrative Aid for a private educational center in Des Peres, MO. She recently moved to the area after living several years in the 
Pacific Northwest. Although she does miss living near the ocean, she enjoys exploring and thrift shopping in the city.

Fun fact about Elisabeth: Elisabeth once had the exciting opportunity to bottle-feed a tiger and lived in Asia as a teenager..

Chris Whitaker, Food & Kitchen Manager:
Chris has twelve years under her belt as an Institutional Chef specializing in hospital, school, and care facility catering and food management. While she 
is experienced and enjoys cooking international cuisines, Vietnamese and Chinese dishes are her favorite to cook and eat. She is especially interested in 
honoring Jewish food practices including creating and perfecting Jewish staple dishes as well as enhancing Jewish experiences through delicious meals. 
Chris enjoys grilling meat, but when she isn’t cooking, Chris likes to relax on the couch with her wife, Elaine, and her dog Bandit. Chris and Elaine are 
also very active in local LGBTQ+ community events.

Fun fact about Chris: She loves riding her scooter all over town, but one day hopes to own a motorcycle.

Tanya Spivey,
ShulCloud Database & 
Web Manager/IT Supervisor 

•	Seven years working for B’nai 
Amoona

•	Enjoys compiling data into pretty 
and useful spreadsheets as well as 
celebrating the accomplishments of 
colleagues

•	When not working, Tanya can be 
found training for the RunDisney 
Princess Half Marathon taking 
place in 2023

•	Fun Fact: Tanya served as a 
Disney Ambassador at the Disney 
Store where she was able to “share 
the magic” with customers

Amy Maupin, 
Executive Assistant to 
Rabbi Rose 

•	Eight years working for B’nai 
Amoona

•	Enjoys being able to interact with 
so many wonderful members of 
B’nai Amoona and finds Rabbi 
Rose and the rest of our Klei 
Kodesh to be very inspiring

•	When not working, Amy can be 
found watching movies or playing 
with her son Jake - her family also 
enjoys taking vacations together

•	Fun Fact: Amy came in second 
place in her high school’s penta-
thalon

Idena Freedman, 
Programming Assistant 

•	Eight years working for B’nai 
Amoona

•	Enjoys being involved in several 
different facets of B’nai Amoona 
including MKLC, LRECC, Camp 
Ramot Amoona, and JSC

•	When not working, Idena can be 
found cheering on the Cardinals 
or Blues at a game, spending time 
with her family, or shopping for a 
good bargain

•	Fun Fact: Idena loves trying new 
foods, but hates to cook or bake - 
she tries to stay out of the kitchen

Marcia Mermelstein, 
Jewish Senior Connection 
(JSC) Coordinator 

•	Seven years working for B’nai 
Amoona in the 1990’s and almost 
two years currently

•	Enjoys working with her JSC par-
ticipants, she also enjoyed direct-
ing Camp Ramot Amoona previous-
ly as well as leading weekly family 
Shabbat Services

•	When not working, Marcia can 
be found knitting, quilting, play-
ing Monopoly with her grandkids, 
or watering her outdoor plants - 
Marcia is also  an amazing baker 
known for her famous pies

•	Fun Fact: Marcia is tough to beat 
when it comes to Movie Musical 
trivia

Laurie Cohen, 
Administrative Assistant to 
Cantor Sharon Nathanson & 
Rabbi Jeffrey Abraham 

•	Seven years working for B’nai 
Amoona

•	Enjoys collaborating with the peo-
ple she works with day-to-day 
and has loved getting to know her 
fellow B’nai Amoona members 
through the years (even before 
working here)

•	When not working, Laurie can be 
found running, walking, or working 
out in some way

•	Fun Fact: Laurie lived in New York 
for part of her childhood and she is 
a “die hard” Mizzou fan 

Gail Armstrong, 
Director of Development 

•	Four years working for B’nai 
Amoona

•	Enjoys forming connections with 
our B’nai Amoona members

•	When not working, Gail can be 
found spending time with her four 
grandchildren or going to estate 
sales

•	Fun Fact: Gail met with President 
George W. Bush at the White 
House with twelve others to 
talk with him and later that eve-
ning, attended the White House 
Chanukah party

Liessa Alperin, 
Director of Innovative 
Learning, Engagement, & 
Youth 

•	Four years working for B’nai 
Amoona

•	Enjoys chatting with our BA mem-
bers of all ages and stages - Liessa 
loves our Kehillah

•	When not working, Liessa can be 
found spending time with her family, 
hiking, or being outside

•	Fun Fact: if Liessa wasn’t work-
ing in the Jewish community, her 
dream would be to open a chil-
dren’s bookstore and coffee shop

Rachel Bray Spezia, 
Director of Communications 

•	Seven years working for B’nai 
Amoona

•	Enjoys collaborating on projects 
with every department and auxilia-
ry group at B’nai Amoona - it helps 
her to stay connected to the BA 
community

•	When not working, Rachel can be 
found at a local playground, art fair, 
or community event with her son, 
Wolf, and husband, James

•	Fun Fact: Rachel played the vio-
lin for twenty years but stopped in 
college to focus on her (visual) art 
degree
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Lifelong Learning
Mazel Tov to our 2022 LRECC Panda Class Graduates!

It’s an exciting time at 
the Linda Rotskoff ECC. 
At the end of May we cel-
ebrated our wonderful 
school year with the gradu-
ation of our LRECC Panda 

class. 
This amazing class accomplished 

so much in their time with us. They 
spent their last school year enjoying 
puzzles, books and all things music.

Some of their favorite songs to 
explore were by The Beatles! It was 
for this reason that their graduation 
theme was, “All You Need Is Love.” 

It’s always so bittersweet when a 
class graduates. They are already 
missed but we wish them well in their 
next adventure. 

We know they are off to do great 
things!

Kerri
Kerri Alper

Director of Early Childhood Education
314-576-9990 x140

kerri@bnaiamoona.com

We are still building our team for 

the 2022-2023 school year. If you 

or someone you know may be a 

good candidate to join us, I would 

love to chat! Please email me at 

kerri@bnaiamoona.com to 

discuss what LRECC is all about.
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Get Involved

Rachel 
Rachel Bray Spezia

Director of Communications
314-576-9990 x119

rachel@bnaiamoona.com

SISTERHOOD NEWS: 
Meet Sisterhood’s 2022-2023 
Co-Presidents, Diane & Elise!

With over 30 years of service to Sisterhood combined, we are 
thrilled to be the new co-presidents.
To tell you a little bit about ourselves, Diane is from Minneapolis with 

stops in Great Falls, MT; Madison, WI; Atlanta, Kansas City and has 
been in St. Louis for 32 years. She has three grown children living in 
Chicago and recently became a Bubbie. Diane works retail sales at 
JCrew.

Elise hails from Columbus, OH; making her way to St. Louis via 
Rochester, NY; Dallas and Ft. Worth, TX; and Atlanta. She has 
been in St. Louis for 28 years. Elise’s two adult children also live in 
Chicago. She works for the St. Louis Jewish Light and is the adminis-
trator for the St. Louis Rabbincal and Cantorial Association.

Our goals for the upcoming year are to attract, recruit and engage 
a wide demographic of members. We would like to recognize and 
develop the leadership potential of our Sisterhood. Education is a 
high priority for us whether it is through our programming or syna-
gogue classes. We also raise monies to support our congregation, 
community and Israel through various fundraising events. Your ideas 
and participation are welcome as we work together to make a differ-
ence in our B’nai Amoona community.

“Volunteers do not necessarily have the time; they have the 
heart!”

Diane Friedman & Elise Krug

It might still be summer but we 
wanted to get the word out and 
invite you to be a part of B’nai 
Amoona Sisterhood!

Sisterhood offers friendship, edu-
cation and a sense of belonging to 
women of all ages and interests.

Be on the lookout for registration
information coming soon!

Questions? email us at:

Mercedes Gelman, 
mercegelman@gmail.com

Barb Hoffman, 
mzbarb6551@gmail.com

Betsy Dennis, 
bdennis01@charter.net

“A place you want 
to be a part of with 
women you want to 

know.”

Can you share some of your musical background - how long have you 
been a musician/singer/composer and some musical highlights you’ve 
been a part of in your life?

I can’t remember a time when I didn’t sing.  My mother and father sang decently 
and often, and we sang in school, so singing was as much a part of life as walk-
ing and eating.  At the age of eight I was given a ukulele and a Stephen Foster 
songbook, and I played and sang those songs over and over.

I’ve had lots of guidance and “osmotic learning,” but never an actual lesson until 
recently. I formed my first band of note in 1972, playing 50s and 60s soul and 
rhythm and blues. In January 1974, a music-store owner called:  There was a 
band playing at a Lawrence motel; the bassist was quitting next week; would I 
go and audition?  I did.  For ten weeks, I played 6 nights a week in lounges, from 
Indiana to Texas to Wisconsin, for the princely sum of $150/week.

In 1995, at low point, I delved deeper into Judaism.  I led daily services, did the 
Melton School, and joined Beth Shalom (Conservative) and BIAV (Orthodox).  I 
collaborated with other musicians in leading musical Shabbat services.  In 1999, 
I joined the Nigun Orchestra, KC’s premier Jewish band.  One of the singers in 
the band was a great woman named BelleAnne, whom I married in 2002. Under 
the Chuppah, Rabbi Margolies remarked on the literal and figurative harmony we 
made.  A few years later, I produced the band’s CD, “And We Do Weddings.”

That same year, I was hired to lead High Holy Day services for Congregation 
Beth Shalom (and originally, MU Hillel house) in Columbia.  I’ve now performed 
that function for 23 years. Moving to STL in 2007, we found B’nai Amoona.  
Cantor Nathanson, ever alert for people who can do stuff, found BelleAnne and 
me.  It’s nice to be useful, and you know the rest of the story!  One of the things 
I’m proud of is my participation in the pandemic-era video production of “Together 
in Song with Cantor Sharon and Friends.” 

Can you briefly describe your music writing process and the difference 
between writing melody to accompany prayers/blessings vs writing a song 
with original lyrics?

Most things I wrote before coming to STL were Jewish-oriented songs in English; 
they came from my personality and experiences.  There’s nothing wrong with 
that, but if you consider the universe of great music, you find that much of it 
comes from religion, specifically from Bible and liturgy ... from Bach to Carlebach.

In a sense, it is easier to write music to religious texts; the lyrics are great, 
already written, and usually poetic, so there is meter already in them.  Best 
example:  There are at least hundreds of settings for Adon Olam!  If I need a set-
ting for a specific text, I’ll play with melodies that fit the words, support the textual 
phrasing, emphasize the right syllables, and would sound right spoken in rhythm.

I’m particularly proud of the Shabbat-Shacharit Amidah that I wrote for 
Meshorerim, the men’s group led by Fred Blumenthal.  I imagined going into 
an old-time shul and hearing a men’s choir accompanying the Hazzan in the 
Chazarat Hashatz, using the appropriate Nusach.  

B’nai Amoona is lucky to have both you and BelleAnne bring music to our 
Shul. Is your house always full of music? What singers or bands might we 
hear on your radio at home?

There is music in our house!  Guests at our Shabbos table tell us that our sing-
ing is a treat.  Hearing me practice the double bass is  not such a treat, so I do it 
away from other ears.  We like to listen to old-but-diverse stuff: Bluegrass, gos-
pel, blues, country & western, Latin, and jazz.  Almost all of my favorite perform-
ers are dead, or close to it.

Can you share a bit about how music directly relates/affects to your per-
sonal Jewish identity (or getting into a prayerful state of mind, etc.). 

St. Augustine wrote:  “He who sings prays twice.”  I wish I had said that!

Music is the avenue by which my identity became essentially Jewish, although 
I enjoy Torah study as well.  Spoken prayer is effective if spoken with 
intent, Kavanah;  without Kavanah, it has no value beyond “checking a box.”  
Sometimes, my heart is hard; singing softens and opens my heart so that I can 
pray better.  Our ability to make music is a precious gift from Hashem; it is for us 
to return it in kind, to use it to praise, honor, cajole, bless, hope, request, argue, 
grieve, and celebrate.  I often wish for worship more like that found in some 
Black churches - unabashedly musical and emotional.

I have to put in a plug for Hebrew literacy!  I took private lessons in biblical 
Hebrew from Chani Pinsberg for a couple of years, and the comprehension I 
gained has provided an enhanced appreciation for the liturgy and the Bible. The 
music is the icing; the words and their meanings are the cake.

Our Musical Mensch, Andy Curry
We recently caught up with our Composer in Residence, 
Andy Curry, who shared a bit about himself, songwriting, and 
how music keeps him plugged into Judaism

Diane & Elise 
Diane Friedman & Elise Krug

sisterhood@bnaiamoona.com
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YAHRZEITS
IN MEMORY OF
Paul Fox

Marilyn & Sam Fox

Benjamin Olschwanger
Barbara & Harry Shechter

Theodore Flom
Sheila & Richard Flom
Alan Flom

Sadie Slade
Cookie & Ron Hollander

Sanford Nathanson, Robert Loomstein
Susan Nathanson

Simeon Jacobs
Jacobs Family

Gizela, Irene & Henry Jakob, Herman 
Jakob

Margo & Oskar Jakob
 

Sanford Schoenfeld
Anne & Marc Schoenfeld

Louis Schwartz
Mrs. Marilyn Schraier

Theresa K. Altman
Martin L. Altman

Minnie Axelbaum, Annie Rothman
Stewart Axelbaum

Anne Greenberg & Harry Kaplan, Samuel 
Greenberg

Marvin Greenberg

Lester Perlmutter, Sarah Bialok
Joel Perlmutter

Barbara & Sidney Feldman
Diane & Sam Valencia

Mary Cherrick
Kenneth Levin

Nancy Alper
Judy & Mark Hoffman

Constance Kincaid, E. Robert Cobern
Marilyn Kincaid

Louis Grodsky, Pauline Hiken
Prisella Grodsky

Goldie & Gerald Satz
Marty Satz

Gertrude Ziglin
Sandy Kaplan

Mack Berger & Pearl Berger
Barbara Bahn

Isador Fiman
Vivian & Larry Waldman

Ira Goldstein, Samuel Shattan, Anna 
Shattan

Sharon Shattan

Jeff Gitelson
Debbi Braunstein

Seymour Sokolik, Abe Sokolik, Ethel Gale
Ilene & Sheldon Pokres

Hilda Blatt
Suzanne & Jerrold Comensky

Deni Rosen
Shirley Alper

Rebecca & Louis Schwartz
Florence Rosenthal

Carl Goldstein, Mendel Goldenberg
Lanie & Milton Goldenberg

Rebecca Schwartz
Marilyn Schwartz Schraier

Ruth Hirschberg
Aimee & Elie Bachar

Charles Hieken, Harvey Hieken
Milton Hieken

Joseph Goldman, Alice Goldman, Millie 
Schneider, Rose Eberhard

Lester Goldman

Henry Baris
Shirley Baris

Ethel Weber
David Weber

Jake Gellman
Estelle, Frank, Scott & Steve Keller

David Hayman, Harlan Floom, Aunt Sue 
Rae Seriff

Cheryl Perl

Fannie Daniel
Janet & Ronald Daniel

Abe Fine & Betty Fine, Sara Routman
Benita Routman

Barbara Zinn 
Susie Mlynarczyk

Jennie Rothman
Rosalind & Gerald Rothman

Ann Goldman Haffner
Larry Goldman

Lois Rubenson, Clara Enger, Chuck 
Sandroff

Betsy & Tovah Enger

Dorothy Steinberg
Sharon & Irv Steinberg

Harris Dulitz
Felicia Cohen

Newton Frankel
Julie & Lenny Frankel

Nancy Goodman
Aaron Goodman

Betty Lane
Maurice Williams

Esther G. Katz
Myra Katz, Sherri McEver, Vicki Bensinger

Milton Scharff
Claire Greenwald

Saul Picker
David Picker

Sarah Perlmutter
Lawrence Perlmutter

Stephen Serber
Joseph Serber

Bella Hoffman, Isaac Hoffman, Dr. Harry 
Glazer

Joan Hoffman

Gert Olin
Darryl Gold

Heinrich Herzog
Godofredo Herzog

Annie Rothman, Minnie Axelbaum, Beckie 
Axelbaum

Ellen Schapiro & Gerald Axelbaum

Helen Banashek, Alfred Fleishman
Esther & Bob Banashek

Bernard Meyer
Jay Meyer

Wolf Diamant
Kay Diamant, Henry Diamant

GENERAL FUND
IN HONOR OF
Liessa Alperin’s good recovery

Shelly & Barry Milder

Rabbi Neal Rose’s 2nd Bar Mitzvah
Barb & Bob Hoffman
Denny & Carl Greenberg

Zachary Nathanson’s & Lester Goldman’s 
B’nai Mitzvah

Karen Noss

Brendan Lyss’s wedding
Barb & Bob Hoffman

Eileen Edelman’s special birthday
Wilma Gerstein

Anita Kraus’ new position
Anne Brafa-Mazur & Rick Mazur

Cecilia & Al Spivack’s anniversary
Myra & Jay Meyer

Sherry Resh speedy recovery
Ilene & Sheldon Pokres

Laura Ellenhorn’s birthday
Jennifer & Matt Smith
Rachel & Alan Taxman

Robert Banashek’s birthday
Cheryl, Mike, Brandon & Max

Erica Abowitz, Support Staff of the Year
Cheryl Perl

Beverly Chervitz’s honor
Dotty & Jim Ellis

IN MEMORY OF
Jerry Kraus

Irene & Jim Hirschfield
Missy Korenblat-Hanin & Yoram Hanin

Jerry Michaels
Ilene & Sheldon Pokres
Missy Korenblat-Hanin & Yoram Hanin

Faye Zvibleman
Cookie Simon
Gail & Hershey Feldstein
Rochelle & Stan Ferdman
Margie Kessler
Monica & Joel Perlmutter
Pat & Paul Simons
Lanie & Milton Goldenberg
Arlene & Mark Kramer
Janice Fishman
Anne Brafa_Mazur & Rick Mazur
Beth Saltzman
Chery Perl
Julie & Lenny Frankel
Marci & Hesh Lyons
Dena Solomon
Hollie Crocker
Belinda & Mark Dana
Betsy Enger
The Center for Family Law
Laurie & Howie Wolkowitz

Winifred Frelich
Diana Tucker
Gerald Greiman
Nancy & Bob Gellman
Alan Gerson

Rebecca Bortnick Beldner
Linda & Harold Mann

Hermine Lang
Marjorie M. Sherman
Diana Tucker
Sue, Marc & Jerry Lapp
Julie & Lenny Frankel

Dr. Gerry Deschamps
Karen Noss

Marty Schaeffer’s brother
Anne Brafa-Mazur & Rick Mazur

Janice Goldenberg Mintz
Marcia & Jeff Weis
Natalie & Larry Goldman

Wini Frelich, Joan Frelich
Nancy Rose

Dorit Mendelsohn-Holland
Ilene & Sheldon Pokres

Michael Holbrook
Brian Jackson
Muriel & Marvin Beckerman
Keith Krebeck
Angie & Randy Ridenhour
Suzanne & Don Sloane
Marcy & Rick Cornfeld
Mae & Alan Pratzel
Emily Cohen

ARCHIVE DONATION
IN HONOR OF
Reese Kerner’s Bat Mitzvah

Harvey Greenstein

Fred Blumenthal, Ellior Rose, Beverly 
Chervitz, Beth Saltzman

Lester Goldman

Lester Goldman’s 2nd Bar Mitzvah
Ed Balk
Jackie Levin & Michael Rubin
Louis Goldman
Sheri & Fred Seigel
Debbie & Zamir Eidleman

IN MEMORY OF
Melvin Kraus, Janice Goldenberg Mintz

Lester Goldman

BA MEN’S SCHOLARSHIP FUND (TED 
FISCHER)
IN HONOR OF
Reese Kerner’s Bat Mitzvah, Bailey Roach’s 
Bat Mitzvah

Harvey Greenstein

IN MEMORY OF
Sylvia & Harold Rich

Jodi & Sue Rich

BEN SACHS BREAKFAST FUND
IN HONOR OF
Beverly Chervitz

Debbie Eidelman

IN MEMORY OF
David Golub, Barbara Golub, Richard 
Fogelman

Beverly Fogelman

Frank Gold
Harvey M. Brown

Faye Zvibleman
Lorraine & Jordan Cherrick

CEMETERY DONATION
IN MEMORY OF
Faye Zvibleman

Harvey Greenstein

CONGREGATION B’NAI AMOONA 
CANTORIAL CHAIR FUND
IN HONOR OF
Zachary Nathanson’s Bar Mitzvah

Jackie Levin & Michael Rubin

Eitan Kantor’s music
Monica & Joel Perlmutter

IN MEMORY OF
Jenny & James Reif

Irene Fox & Family

DAVID GREENSTEIN ECC FUND
IN HONOR OF
Harvey Greenstein

Lisa, Mike, Emily’s family, Daniel & Lauren

IN MEMORY OF
Melvin Kraus

Harvey Greenstein

DR. EDWARD & MARLA COHEN CAR-
ING COMMITTEE FUND
IN HONOR OF
Marla & Ed Cohen’s anniversary

Their children & grandchildren

ENID GREENSTEIN INNOVATIVE EDU-
CATIONAL METHODS FUND
IN MEMORY OF
Debra Breningstall

Eleanor Glick

GARY & PHYLLIS TRAUB CAMP SCHOL-
ARSHIP FUND
IN MEMORY OF
Mary & Max Traub

Phyllis & Gary Traub

HAMAKOLET (FOOD PANTRY) DONA-
TION
IN HONOR OF
Erica Abowitz, Support Staff of the Year

Carole & Zachary Mann

IN MEMORY OF
Faye Zvibleman

Doris Taterka-Abrams

HAROLD & MILDRED GULLER FUND
IN MEMORY OF
Louis Guller, Fannie Guller, Ruth Weinberg

Cindi & Keith Guller

HARRY LANDER MEMORIAL FUND
IN MEMORY OF
Manuel Lander

Maureen Lander Garfield & Family

INCLUSION DONATION
IN HONOR OF
Liessa Alperin

Jay Meyer
Harvey Greenstein

JONATHAN GOLDBERG MEMORIAL 
FUND
IN MEMORY OF
Jonathan Goldberg

Linda & Philip Dembo
Michael Kohn

JOSEPH GOLDMAN BRINGING LIGHT 
TO CAMP DONATION
IN MEMORY OF
Aaron Eidex

Celia, David & Eddie Ciemnoczolowski

KAREN CHOD MEMORIAL CAMP AS-
SISTANCE FUND
IN HONOR OF
Lester Goldman’s 2nd Bar Mitzvah & Zach-
ary Goldman’s Bar Mitzvah

Laurie & Ed Chod

Beth Saltzman’s honor, Bev Chervitz’s 
honor, Patty & Norman Gold’s 60th an-
niversary

Rosalie Franklin

IN MEMORY OF
Frank Raisher/Nancy Raisher

Emily, James, Frankie & Noa Raisher

Ruth Rosengarten
Marvin Rosengarten

Hermine Lang, Melvin Kraus
Rosalie Franklin

David Blumenthal
Marcia & Hesh Lyons

Samuel Lyons
Marcia & Hesh Lyons

Buddy Cooper
Susie & David Gitt

Michael Holbrook
Susie & David Gitt

KIDDUSH DONATION
IN HONOR OF
Patricia & Norman Gold’s 60th anniversary

Norman Gold

LEWIN SENIOR TRANSPORTATION 
FUND
IN HONOR OF
Phyllis Goldberg’s grandchildren’s mar-
riage

Shirlene Baris

IN MEMORY OF
Toby Lewin, Adolph Wertheimer

Phyllis Goldberg

LIBRARY DONATION
IN MEMORY OF
Florence Kofsky

Joan Kaskowitz

Ira (Jerry) Friedman
Gerry Friedman

LINDA ROTSKOFF EARLY CHILDHOOD 
CENTER DONATION
IN HONOR OF
Rachel Taxman, three years Sisterhood 
President

Barb & Bob Hoffman

Beth Saltzman, volunteer coordination
Barb & Bob Hoffman

Bev Chervitz, Minyanim coordination
Barb & Bob Hoffman

Gary Myers, sponsoring Mitzvah Day
Barb & Bob Hoffman

Patty & Norm Gold’s 60th anniversary
Barb & Bob Hoffman

Pam Appelman
Sue & Gary Boxer
Sarah Beth & Gavriel Matt
Anne Brafa-Mazur & Rick Mazur

IN MEMORY OF
Hermine Lang, Janice Goldenberg Mintz

Barb & Bob Hoffman

Fay Levin
Faith & Bruce Waxman

Michael Holbrook
Debbie & Zamir Eidelman
Rita Beckerman
Harvey Greenstein

Hermine Lang
Sue & Jodie Rich

Jerry Kraus
Anne Brafa-Mazur & Rick Mazur

Faye Zvibleman
Sue & Jodie Rich

Jerry Michaels
Rhonda & Andy Oberman

LISSEK MUSIC ENDOWMENT FUND
IN HONOR OF
Congregation B’nai Amoona

Anonymous

LYNDA L. LIEBERMAN FAMLY YOUTH 
INITIATIVE FUND
IN MEMORY OF
Faye Zvibleman

Lynda Lieberman

LYNN MYERS MEMORIAL MITZVAH 
FUND
IN HONOR OF
Gary Myers, Beverly Chervitz & volunteers

Harvey Brown

Beth Saltzman’s & Beverly Chervitz’s 
recognitions

Rochelle & Doug Freeman
Gail & Hershey Feldstein

Gary Myers Mitzvah Day
Rochelle & Doug Freeman

MEN’S CLUB DONATION
IN HONOR OF
Harvey Cohen

Cheryl Perl

MORRIS A. FUNK MEMORIAL SCHOL-
ARSHIP FUND
IN MEMORY OF
Morris A. Funk

Susan F. Barad
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MEYER KRANZBERG LEARNING 
CENTER DONATION
IN HONOR OF
Liessa Alperin

Nikki, Andrew, Ilana & Ethan Gold-
feder

OSCAR & ELAINE GOLDBERG NEW 
IDEA FUND
IN HONOR OF
Rosalie Franklin’s grandson’s marriage, 
granddaughter’s engagement

Debbie & Jeff Dalin

Jerry Bamberger’s speedy recovery
Rosalie Franklin & Oscar Goldberg

IN MEMORY OF
Ben Karpay, Paul Goldberg

Oscar Goldberg

Floyd Emert, Faye Zvibleman
Oscar Goldberg

Jan Goldenberg Mintz, Bob Bakal, Sue 
Berger

Debbie & Jeff Dalin

PEARL ALEX FAMILY EDUCATION 
FUND
IN MEMORY OF
Pearl Alex

Marsha & Neil Alex

PEGGY & HAROLD ROSENTHAL 
EDUCATOR FUND
IN MEMORY OF
Janice Goldenberg Mintz, Faye Zvible-
man

Linda & Michael Rosenblatt

PLANT A TREE FOR LIFE FUND
IN HONOR OF
Rabbi Neal Rose’s 2nd Bar Mitzvah

Joan Hoffman

Faye Zvibleman
Gerry & Ron Heller

Lori Sheinbien’s father, Marci Boyer’s 
father, Bruce Waxman’s mother

Debbie & Zamir Eidelman

IN MEMORY OF
Erwin Rabin

Rosalie Franklin

PRICE PERPETUAL CARE
IN MEMORY OF
Sol Scissors

Mark L. Scissors

RABBI BERNARD LIPNICK FOUN-
DATION FOR THE CONSERVATIVE 
MOVEMENT
IN HONOR OF
Liessa Alperins’ speedy recovery

Joy Levin

Phyllis Goldberg’s great-granddaugh-
ter, Sheryl Kalman’s son’s marriage

Gloria & Sandy Spitzer

Barbara Morris 85th birthday
Harriet Lipnick & Marlene Rosengar-
ten

Lester Goldman’s 2nd Bar Mitzvah & 
Zach Nathanson’s Bar Mitzvah

Joy Levin

IN MEMORY OF
Alice Handelman, Faye Zvibleman, 
Larry Trochtenberg

Joy Levin

Faye Zvibleman
Gloria & Sandy Spitzer

SAMMY GOLDMAN KABBALAT 
SHABBAT MUSIC PROGRAM FUND
IN HONOR OF
Lester Goldman’s 2nd Bar Mitzvah

Karyn, Dave, Ryan & Maya Klein
Missy Korenblat-Hanin & Yoram 
Hanin

Zachary Nathanson’s Bar Mitzvah
Harriet Lipnick
Louis Goldman
Myrna & Jay Meyer

Zachary Nathanson’s Bar Mitzvah & 
Lester Goldman’s 2nd Bar Mitzvah

Shelley & Daniel Zimbalist
Gail & Allan Feinberg
Myrna & Jay Meyer

Sarah Beth & Gavriel Matt’s new baby 
girl

Betti Blumoff

IN MEMORY OF
Sanford G. Nathanson

Karyn Klein

SETH M. CHARLSON CAMP RAMOT 
AMOONA SCHOLARSHIP FUND
IN HONOR OF
Aileen Leavitt’s, Michael Leavitt’s 
special birthday

Nancy & Alan Charlson

Terri & Marv Brenner’s new grandson, 
new granddaughter

Nancy & Alan Charlson

Dr. Jeffrey Farb’s special birthday
Nancy & Alan Charlson

Liessa Alperin speedy recovery, Belle-
Anne & Andy Curry’s 20th anniversary

Barb & Bob Hoffman

IN MEMORY OF
Naomi Abrams

Marc Abrams

SHOMREI AMOONIM DONATION
IN HONOR OF
Liessa Alperin

Louise & Dale Frohlichstein, Beth 
Frohlichsten & Jackie Holbrook

IN MEMORY OF
Faye Zvibleman

Caroline & Mark Grinfeld

SISTERHOOD DONATION
IN HONOR OF
Rachel Taxman, three years Sisterhood 
President 

Marcia Lyons

Eileen Edelman’s 80th birthday
Betsy Enger

Diane Friedman’s special birthday & 
co-presidency

Janice Schachtman & Karen Serfaty

IN MEMORY OF
Dr. Gerald Michaels

Enid Weisberg-Frank & Bruce Frank

Faye Zvibleman
Rachel & Alan Taxman

SOCIAL ACTION DONATION (MITZ-
VAH CIRCLE)
IN MEMORY OF
Isadore H. Kessler

Laura Goldmeier

USY – YOUTH FUND 
IN HONOR OF
Judy & Brian Weisenberg’s 20th an-
niversary

Karen Leaf

IN MEMORY OF
Adolph Cohen

Sandy Sher

VISHINANTAM LEVANECHA EN-
DOWMENT FUND
IN HONOR OF
Jaime Zacher’s speedy recovery

Cindy & David Schuval

Ellior Rose
Cindy & David Schuval

Tara Talwar
Cindy & David Schuval

Tributes listed are from April 
19, 2022, through June 27, 
2022. Tributes received after 
June 27, 2022, will appear in 
the next bulletin.

A special note from our Rabbis 
and Cantor: Though we do not 
publish the names of those who 

make contributions to our  
Discretionary Funds (as a way 

to protect their request for 
anonymity), we deeply appreciate 

your continued thoughtfulness 
and generosity. Todah  

Rabbah & may you  
continue to be blessed from On-

High. 

Rabbi Carnie Shalom Rose, 
Cantor Sharon Nathanson 

Rabbi Jeffrey Abraham 
& Rabbi Neal Rose

In addition, we do not 
publish contributions made by our 
Klei Kodesh and Board President

BA is Beaming with PRIDE
June is designated as LGBTQ+ Pride Month in honor of the 1969 Stonewall uprising in Manhattan; Pride programs often 

include educational and celebratory events like festivals and parades. This year’s St. Louis Pride Festival, presented by 
PrideSTL, took place on June 25 and 26. Many of our B’nai Amoona members were in attendance - here are a few of their 
photos:

James Wallace 
James joined numerous 
other St. Louis Jewish 
community members 
who walked in this year’s 
parade

In addition to representing our B’nai Amoona community, Ellen and Jennifer joined the Pride Parade along with other National 
Council of Jewish Women (NCJW) delegates. Ellen is the CEO of NCJW-St. Louis and Jennifer serves as an NCJW-St. Louis 
advocacy manager.
Photo Credit For Ellen and Jennifer’s Photos: Bill Motchan

Ellen Alper Jennifer Bernstein

The Haluf Family, 
Erez, Sara, Ruby, Lielle, and Judah

The Haluf family were decked out in 
head-to-toe rainbow attire down to the 
last detail. Ruby and Lielle even sport-
ed rainbow hair ties to get into the spirit 
of Pride. 

Wolf Spezia
Rain didn’t stop 
Wolf and his 
mother from 
attending the 
Pride Festival 
and Parade.

KLEI KODESH & STAFF

Carnie Shalom Rose
Rabbi Bernard Lipnick Senior Rabbinic Chair

Sharon Nathanson
Cantor 

Jeffrey Abraham
Rabbi

Neal Rose
Senior Rabbinic Scholar

Bernard Lipnick (Z”L)
Rabbi Emeritus

Leon S. Lissek
Cantor Emeritus

Kerri Alper
Director of The Linda Rotskoff 
Early Childhood Center

Liessa Alperin
Director of Innovative Learning, Youth and
Engagement

Gail Armstrong
Director of Development

Rachel Bray Spezia
Director of Communications

Kyla Gersten
Director of Camp Ramot Amoona

Anita Kraus
Executive Director

Chris Whitaker
Food & Kitchen Manager

OFFICERS & EXECUTIVE
COMMITTEE 

Jeff Singer
President

Beth Saltzman
Senior Vice President

Marcy Williams
Vice President, Membership

David Kantor
Vice President, Religious Affairs

Jennifer Smith
Vice President, Adminastration 
& Communications

Betsy Enger
Vice President, Development

Alan Fine
Vice President of Finance

Marcia Weis
Treasurer

Avi Rosenzweig
Secretary

Gary Wolff
Member-At-Large

AUXILIARY PRESIDENTS

Diane Friedman & Elise Krug
Sisterhood

Kevin Litt
Men’s Club

Aydan Bricker
BAUSY


